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Minutes of December 2016 Board Meeting

Wednesday, December 7, 2016 2pm, Corolla Library Extension Room
Meeting Called to Order at 2 p.m.  Meghan Agresto, Bryan Daggett, Al Marzetti, Pam Fearn and Dorothy Werner attending in person. Frieda Harris attending telephonically.  A quorum was established.
Approval of November 2016 Minutes - Susan Taylor moved to approve the minutes, Pam Fearn seconded, all voted to approve.
President’s Operational Report
· President Agresto provided an update on the waiting list, satisfaction of reporting obligations and which teachers are participating in the State Health Plan.  
· IDEA desk audit of 2013-14 completed satisfactorily.  
· PRC 118 – must show that EC funding spent on assessments or training

· Reported alternate assessment (CASE) to state for 3rd grade EOG

· LIEP update submitted and LEPs updated

· Cybersecurity survey completed.

· President Agresto also reviewed schedule, by month, of key items that need to get accomplished by the Board through the end of the current school year, such as lottery, grant writing, feasibility study, headcount assessment etc.

    Treasurer’s Report  
· Bryan Daggett provided an update on finances.  Balance in Operating Account: $147,853.  CDs: $131,182.  Total cash balance of $279,035.
· November expenses exceeded revenue by about $1000.  Currituck County funds not yet received; not unusual, as Currituck typically pays once per year in December.  WEVS remains on budget in all expense categories.
· Connected with Sharon Twiddy about potential land donation to school; still appears viable, but won’t happen in 2016.
· Favorable audit letter received for year ending June 2016.
Old Business
· Chapel Acoustic Panel Insulation - Noise levels in Fellowship Hall could stand to be damped.  Al Marzetti to speak with Pastor Jim about installing acoustical panels on walls.
· Feasibility study – Board discussed what content it would like to see in consulting proposal for high school feasibility study.  Meghan to circle back with consultants and request a revised proposal with detailed deliverables, timelines, resumes of individuals who would work on engagement and fee estimate.
Curriculum Committee Update
· Susan Taylor reviewed status of monitoring teacher performance and mentoring program.
New Business
· Board set dates for upcoming lottery.  February 10 chosen as date for posting of lottery information.  Lottery to be held on March 10, 2017.
· Board discussed format for how it would like to be briefed by teachers at upcoming Board meetings.  Decision to rotate attendance of teachers at board meetings.
Public Comment – No members of the public in attendance.
Meeting Adjourned at 3:45. 
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